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Chairperson’s Comments

| was recently asked to be chairman, and it was an easy decigion to say
‘'yes', as | work with a great group of councillors; people from the village
who give up their time and effort to make sure Hurworth continues to be a
great place to live.

Over the past year, the council has been busy with various projects; some
are fairly easy to notice, others less so.

The council have carried out repairs to the floor of the art room at the
Grange, and this now means that the room will be available to rent out
more frequently, and in a much better state of repair.

Hurworth recently bacame involved in the very first speed watch control
in the area. Volunteers, from the village, will be out with speed monitoring
equipment in various ‘speeding hot spots’ around the village. Spead
monitoring has been carried out previously, but we have now been given
our very own monitoring equipment; allowing us to tackle and control the
speed within the village on a more frequent basis.

To allow improved access, for paople who use wheelchairs and push
chairs, an improved walkway is due to be laid between The Glebe and the
rear of The Grange.

The council has recently completed repairs to the intemal road on the
village green, as large potholes were bacoming a serious hazard for the
local residents.

At the Hurworth Annual Assambly, held on the 19th May, the main subject
discussed was the launch of the Neighbourhood Plan. Look out for the
questionnaires, which will be going out to all housaholds in the near
future, and please complete them as it's important for residents to be able
to voice their opinion about the future of Hurworth.

Graham Wylie

o
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FRIENDS OF ROCKLIFFE COURT
(GARDEN BUDDY SCHEME)

Over ten years ago residents It is not an onercus commitment as
of Rockliffe Court commented each garden is very emdll. Voluntesrs
to Barbara Bell their gardens work in their own spare time, which

were neglected. The owners of  benefits them and heips residents to
the sheltered housing had the enjoy their gardenes.

grass cut but the flower beds The annual garden féte is much
were not cared for and needed enjoyed and wonderfully supported
cultivation. The large central by local pecple. It is crganissd by the

garden facing the cricket club Garden Buddies and in the past has

and the small residents’ gardens Prided encughincoms to cover

R expenses and purchass plants for
near their “{' ndows lacked the gardens. The friendly contact and
colour and interest.

gardening skills ara much appreciated

Barbara dacided to improve the by rasidents and staff who wish to ssa
cuticck of tha disabled rasidents at the scheme to continue.
the sheitersd accommodation so PLEASE HELP TO FIND A NEW

recruited friends and sstup aschema oA IR PERSON AND VOLUNTEER

to develop and maintain the gardens.  gaApPEN BUDDIES TO CONTINUE
The gardans have blossomed and THIS BENEFICAL VILLAGE
many residents enjoy the imolverment  ~uapTy

of choosing flowers and plants then
soaing them grow. Some rasidents Contact Hon. Sec. R. Lang telephone.
hawve few visitors and the scheme 01325 720 361

providas a friend to chat with when the
garden buddy calls to do the weeding
or dead heading.

Barbara Bell has been Chair of this
Reqisterad Charity for tan years but
with incraasing home commitments
she has unfortunately, decided to
resign. Barbara hopes another Chair
vail continue the good work. The
criginal Garden Buddies are now
ten y=ars clder and some are unable
continue. New people are neaded.
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OPEN SPACES REPORT

HPC has taken duty of care for the Open Space in Lychgate,
known as the Orchard. It was strimmed and tidied up by
EPICH and three residents.

Chdl

A plaque will be organised
explaining that quick lims was ®
stored in this area for use when LY
burnying the plagus victimes on
the village green. EFICH will

bulb planting scheme.

Shown here is ona of a pair of benches placed on the main entranca path
to The Grange. To tha right is tha new user friandly replacement for the stile at
tha rear entrancs.

A request was made for the instalation of a similar bench to be located at
Goblin Wocd, this has now baan instaled and 8 picturad below:

Clir Wilma Campbsll
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(Eco People In Croft and Hurworth, pronounced EPIC)

In February, members
of EPICH gave a short
presentation of their ethos

and projects to forty of the
Ladies group that meets at
the Grange on a Tuesday

afternoon. Everyone
enjoyed the informative talk

and honey tasting.

Tha wid¥e mape hove been well recaved
akhough coe emall secbon is meleading.
Flaase note that Low Hail Bridgs opposite
tha Otter and Fish s private with no public
aoccess. The actudl poth is acroes the ford
on the river Tass iteaF. You go past Willbw
Cottage and follow the path down 10 the
river bark. [t is advisable only to cross the
ford duning the summer if the waber level
& low encugh! You then continue up o
Eryholme Lare and not adong the banks
of the rver as shown. Apcloges to al for
= confusion. Amended maps are baing
prepared and wil be radistrbuted.

Nunnington Hall

A the bagiming of Moy, EPFICH members
had the cpportunity to visit Nunnington
Hal. Our educaticnal tip with Erian Gable
ond Nick Fraser (Head gardenar] dlowed
us to broaden ouwr knowledge with regard
10 fnut producton, wikiflower maadows,
ocomposting and crganic ways to combat
slugs! Mary tharks to Bran for organising
and all the staff ot Nunnington for such an

wwwepich.org.uk

EPICH Grange projects

The al weather footpath details ore being
fnalised with potential conractors and the
shrubs, bubs and pererrial wid lowers
nJean's gorden area ars beng lited ond
replanted in cther areas in preparstion for s
makaaver.

Hopaiuly work wil begin scon in both orecs
making acoass easier and mproving the
Grange expenence for all our community.
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Many tharks to Nige| Goddard for
arganising the beautifd flowar planters
arourd e patio area outside s ber.

EPICH Beekeeping

We have four strong hives which ore
quickly mubipling in number o the
queen nareasss her lyying capabities.
Tha fiying bees are bringing in ots

of pollen and nectar which is used

as food. The bass carwert tha nactar
10 horey which B stored N supers.
Baskeepars harvest some of his honey
for themsetves.

We have purchased soma axtra bee suits,
o if you would ke to come along for a
seasion please contact us.

PLEASE HELP

For EFICH 10 continue cur work n

= kodl communty we need more
volunteers. This involves amonthly
meeting to disouss projects (wih drirks
and ncbles) and for those of us who can
maka &, a weekly two hour work party
meeting at the Grangs. All ages and
abdites are most wekaome.

Fyou ore ot all nteresiad n keaming
more about cur werk o helping in any
way please cortact our secretary Judith
Rediem on nfo@epich.crg.uk

We hava reached a criical stage for
EPICH n fhhat without your halp we
maynot be able to continue thase lccal
projects.
PLEASE SUPPORT OUR
WORK BY VOLUNTEERING
TO HELP

EPICH would like to thank HPC and
HCA for thelr continued support

Wilma Camgkell
EPICH Chair

What's On in
Hurworth?

Somesmes it is dificult 1o find out
what events are happening, or
planned in and around Huvworh,
Sometimes, accidently, more
$anone event 8 schaduled for
the same dae, hence reducing
attendances, and making
residents have 1o choose which
0 support.

In order 10 tryto address fis
poblem, the counal hag taken
space in the Al Sainis Church
monihly newsdetierfosstoul a
monthly fimetable, which showe
what is happening each day. This

inciudes cacket fixhures, Village
Hall activities, Grange activities,
the Mustard Tree programme,
HPC events and meetings, and
any other omganisaiion which
regstens their event O mesing.
Additionally, e calendar for he
year ahead will be published in
e same newdelier, S0 you can
plan ahead, note the daes and
venues, and hopefully $is vl
prevent double bookings.

Ciir Richard Lawiey has lakenon
e duty, and he will afs0 (ake over
from Peler Allan, as e Daringion
and Stockion Times Villages Editor,
as from 18t June. We hank
Richard for undartaking this mke.
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New Village Notice Boards

I have been a resident of Hurworth
Parish for 6 years and | try to support
as many of the village activities as
possible. | came to realise from
chatting to people after the events was
that the marketing of these activities
was not reaching as many people as it
could.

| would say to paople “The Scouts summer
fair on the Green was realy good " or

*The Country Fair was fartastic * and the
number of paople who responded *I had
no idea it was on® cama as something

of a surpese. In order to reach as many
people as possible it was put to the
council that we erect 3 large notice boards
for passing traffic. Not only would this
promote vilags events 10 regidents but &
would also market them to through traffic.
This would in tum being even mora revenue
nothe vilage and make the events even
more succassiu.. Once the motion was
passad, and, after researching al tha
different boards available, a design was
selected which was in keeping for the rurd
setting in which thay would be placad. In
time, flowars wil ba planted eround the
basas s0 thay wil be a pleasant featura

as people enter the vilags a3 wel az
promoting the events.

R | The image shows
&‘w 5.7 | the notice board
- promoting the recent
= Humworth Annusl
. w Assembly which, this
year, had the biggest
turn- out we have ever
had. Iwould ke to think the boards halpad
towards this. The notice boards are not
solaly for Parish Council usa, although we
wil be using themn ragulary along with The
Grange. if you are holding an event which

you would like to promote pleasea contact
Keith at the Grange and, if it is sutable,
you can drop off your poster or advertisng
matecid to him and he will ensure it gets
put up in tha boards.

New Goal Posts at The Grange

As a Parish Councilor with young children
| hawe realised for some time we are in
need of more actmties for the undear 12s.
This got me thinking about the fiald & The
Grange, at the time there was one big
adult sze goal which hardly aver got usad.
| put it to the counal to replace this with
two junior see gods and make a pitch.

My wision was that familiae would come to
the Grange

and, while mam and dad were having a
peaca and quiet dnnk, tha chilkdren could
play football, utiizing the new goals. | am

pleased 1o report this is happening every
weakand and soma weaek nights too. Great
exarcise n the vilage for the kds and the
parents get to support The Grange bar by
having a couple of dnnks.

Thera is also a Grange dad’s football
game played every Wednesday evening
between 7-3 PM, if you fancy a lack sbout
come aglong. Intime we may even have
anunder 12s football team playing ina
league. The faclities are mproving all the
time at The Grenge and this is something |
anvigage happening in due coursa,

Clir. Paul Wabkers
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14th Classic Car Show

This year's Classic Car Show hekd at Hurworth Grange on Sunday, 14th May
cartainly lived up to its name. It was fantastic, with almost 400 classic cars, over 100
motorcycles and vespas, and a selection of classic racing cycles on display.

The sun shone brightly and attracted

a large attendance, making the event
field look crowded, with many smiling
faces of all agee. This was the fourteenth
Hurworth Classic Car Show, and this year
the Teesside Yesteryear Motor Club, who
arrange the grouping of the cars and do
all of the judging, were celebrating their
50th Anniversary.

Tony Grey, Chairman of TYMC said

‘The turnout of cars, vans and bikes, as
ever, was fantastic with something for
everyone. A 8 cylinder Benelli (pictured
above) was fired up several times to keep
the bikers on their toes, a procession of
immaculate Rolls Royce's and Bentley's
drifted silently in and even road repair
‘anoraks’ were thrilled by demonstrations
of a huge single cylinder “Whacker”.
Once again this highly successful

event demonstrated why it has grown

to become a recognised fixture on the
British Classic Car calendar.
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My Memories of Hurworth
by Carol Spence

My name is Carol
Spenca (nee Scott). |
was born in Hurworth
on 17th October 1947
in the Gables. The
Gables was a very
large house opposite
the Church. Several
families lived in the Gables. Our family
lived on the top floor in one room.

Our family consisted of my Mum and
Dad, brother John and me. Naxt door
lived Mrs Brently and family. Along
the corridor there lived a couple. The

husband had been injured in the First
World War.

On the middle Acer ived Mr and Mrs Hurter and
famiy. On the bottom floor there was Mr and
NMrs Pugh and family and Mr and Mrs Akers and
Farmily Mrs Akers was my Aunbie Vera.

A1 the back of the bulding Ived my Granddad
and Grandma, Uncles and Aurties. Neot 1o
therm was Mr and Mra Nemmo and farmily. Thay
had a Guard Dog called Nell Next door wes Dr
and Mrs Adiscn who were lovely peopls fther
house is now flats opposite the Church) . Neod
to thamn wes the farm where tha Shoet famniy
corsisting of two scre and two daughters lived.

To tha left of the Gables were two cottages. On
the corner Ived the Mr and Mrs Pybus they had
o scn Bil and two doughters. Next door was Mr
and Mrs Berryman they had a daugher Janst.
Nr Berryman had a garden at the badk of the
cottage. Itwas ul of baautfd flowers. We
used to cal t The Secret Gardan. Bahind the
two oottages there was a fttle

house where a fiend lved. Next to the
Bemymans was the Reading Room where the
men of the village used to read the papems
and play snocker and darts. Women were
rot alowed n cnly ha cleaner. Above he
Aeading Room was a place where you could

by baby mik.
Further down wera

two howses owned
by the Etheningtons
who were saddlers.
Old Mr. Etherington
would sit cutside
sewing saddlery and
bocts. The smel of
leather was wonderhul

Mliw" »

']:‘*' oy . ‘_J

Ozzia har son sald s e
newspapers. Afew zric Eharingion dalvared
mare houses along mx;q:s;hm«h;au
was Hayes dchop. It e,

was biny inside but scld most things, an old
fashioned vilage shop, it is now Poppy cottage.
Then there was Bal's tha butchers. They
slaughtered anmals ot the back and you could
see maxt hanging in ha buldings & ha reo.
After the Butchers there were a fow houses.

My inend Maureen Ivad in a fit batween two
houses. Then thers was the Old Chapel which
bacame a campaniers shop.

The next houses al had big steps, | am sure that
this was 1o stop flceding from e river. They had
no akectricty o iraide toilkets. Mr. & Mrs. Smith
ard family fved in on= of them.

Then there was the Blacksmiths who wees Mr

& Mrs Longstaff, they had two chilkdren, ana of
whom Roaemery, was a Fiend. Then there was
the Pub, Tha Ctter & Fish over tha road fom
which Ivad Mr Pybus, Colin and Mrisnnes. Then
the Curbinson family noluding Dot another
friend.

Over the road on the riverside kved the
Lawranoces and ther children Gilg Christine
and Rosamary ancther lovely family. You con
stil bump nto Gily n the vilage and Rosemary
has st moved back mo the vilags. Then there
were a few and then the main buiding
of tha vilage The Emerson Ame. The bndlord
was Pat Macalons with his wife and daughter
Moya Next were a jow cottages, Mr & Mrs
Segoer fvad in one and a dinner lady o e
infant schocl | knew a2 auntie Evalyn.
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Then came tha Vilage Hall ond o few ofher
propertias followed by the Fsh shop which
was ran by the Dodds famiy theyhad two
daughters. Next kved the Lunre, n a grooer's
shop, which is now the church yard. A horrible
place nddled with rats and mice, Then thera
was o big house where my friend Danise lvad
with her mam and sisters. All have now diad and
lie in the Churchyard. Up e vilage was the

s Poat Office. Over the road was Swite
shop and Famaby/ s Tobacooniat.

| wert to tha vilage scheel, Juniors and Infants
o one end and Sersors at the cther. | loved he
schocl, everyone knew sach ofher. | particubrdy
rernamber going caral singing and averyore
knew who we were. | love tha vilage and always
hova. All tha farmibes in The Gables locked

cut for each cther. | remember our cat being

It out cn a night ond then let n he olowng
marning. It wodd cry all the way up he stars
waking everyona up. Everyone shoutad “that
bloody cat”. Things hawe changed ond, so thay
should but memeries are everything and you
young onas wil racal your own. | moved into
Sanderson road in 196€. | remamber e houses
baing buit on fiekds fhat usad to ba part of he
farm. The fam streichad from Church View
down 1o Strait Lane. Michas!| Hunter and Mr
Shutt usad to call tha cows for miking, Hay Up
used to get them moving.

| was agked fo wite down my memonies they
may be, not as ohem remember. So forgive
me if you think some are wrang or not as you
remamber fhiem Your mamcees wil ive on with
you.

Carol Spence

Triumph For Hurworth
Academy

On 4th May 2017, | was selected to attend
a Computer Science Competition (age
11-18) st Durham Leadership Centre,
Speanymoor, where my team from
Hurworth Academy (Will Phillips, Ellis
Buckiey, Damiano Reggilani and |) took
part in an activity to find the password to
a locked briefcase, which was piaced at
the front of the room. Many teams from all
over the country simultanecusly took part
in the event

The event needsd the skilis armed in our
computing lessons at school to be to be
utilised (our teacher being Mr. Elliott who
accompanied us to the event). We were
all given a pack of evidence containing
suspect's DNA report and Information
(place of residence, age, name etc.) and
some photos. The equipment we were
given to find the code was a smarties
tube, two long sheets of paper that had
the alphabet on (one upper the other
lower case), a8 magnifying glass and

a computer tablet (containing many
documents but no intemet).

We then had to use the equipment and
study the evidence to see If anything
couki be used or combined such as: use
the magnifying glass provided to see
hidden words in the photos and finding
a letter on the smarties tube. We then
placed the right letter on the alphabet
sheets over the ones on the tube and
wrapped it round muitiple times to make
asentence. Those sentences might then
be a document name on the tablet, which
held more Information and created more
tasks.

Itwas a fun, fendly event that the team
really enjoyed. To top it off our team
found the code first and therefore won the
competition.

Pippa Hurst, age 13, Hurworth Academy
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HURWORTH VILLAGE HALL
FORTHCOMING EVENTS FOR 2017

Saturday 15th July - Music For All at Hurworth Grange from 7.00pm.

A ragular and VERY popular event in the Hurworth summer calendar. A graat
evening of music and dancing in the open air. Field tickets cost £5 and are
available from Barbara Lawrencs on 01325 720177 or from Kaith at The

Grange on 01325 720840.

Saturday 30th September and Sunday 1st October

- A celebration of young talent.

An exhibition of phatographs and art from local photographar Dawvd Fawocatt
and othars. Come along and 23 his work, and perhaps start your Christmas
shopping eary. Doors open at 10.00am on Saturday 30th and closs at 4.00pm
on Sunday 1st. Entrance is free but refreshments will ba available by donation.

Saturday 21st October at 7.00pm - The Uketopians.

Another fantastic night from this ever popular ukusle band all the vay from
Ukashire. Last year thare was standing room only in the hal =0 book your
place early to avoid dissppointment. Tickets cost £8 and includes supper.

Saturday 9th December - Hurworth Villags Hall @ The Grangs

The Viocal Callective Choir - An evening of songs from the showes (and maybe
the odd festive favaurnite as well). Tickets cost £28 and indludss supper. (Al money
raised will be spilt S0/50 batween Tha Villags Hall and St Terssa's Hogpics).

Tickets for al the above events are available forrm Barbara Lawrence on 01325 720177
oc Bill Drumm on 01325 720684 or via emai at bill. dumma@take 1.com

If you wart to be kept ragulardy informed about what's happening & Hurworth Villags

Hal why not jon the mailing list? All you hawve to do is ket Bill Drumm know by gmng
him a call on 01325 720654 or by sending him an emai a bill. dumm@tak2 1.com

(All ewanis take placa in the Village Hal uniess otherwise stated).

10
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HURWORTH VILLAGE HALL
REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES AND CONTACT DETAILS

MONDAY: INDOCR BOWLS - 10.00am - 12.00pm  Jily Lawrence on 720177

ALCLAYOGA - 7.00pm - 8.30pm Keren Thursby on 07200 €87858
TUESDAY:  PILATES - 10.30am - 11.30am Sue Camnidge on 078G2 312104
ART CLASS - 7.00pm - 2.00pm Christine Radhaad on 07779 33236

WEDNESDAY: I[YENGA YOGA - 7.30pm - 9.00pm Carol Johnson on 01325 571320

THURSDAY: LINE DANCING - 9.45a8m - 11.00am Vera Garbutt 01325 721347
INDOCA BOWLS - 7.00pm - 9.00pm Jily Lawrence - 01325 720177

FRIDAY: KEEP FIT - 9.30am - 10.30am Sue Camidge on 078G2 312104

Every 3rd Wednesday in the month FLOWER CLUB 1.20pm - 4.00pm - Barbara
Lawrencs 01325 720177 or Kay Duggan 01833 621455

Once a month there is also a lower aranging class. For more information pleass
contact Barbara Lawrence on 01325 720177.

In addition, the hall is also available for private functions. For instanca, children's
parties, maetings, receptions etc. if you would like further information about what
your village hall can offer you please contact Bill Drumm on 01325 720894 or
07799 467817.

Jarmma will retum with bar Shatland
A preview of the Seventh NS S e i By Ol

Hurworth Country Falr  Jay il be bringing his animal emparium.

Mark your diaries Saturday 16th With sevan dance troupas, to entertain you
Septembear, even bigger, even better, and and en amray of trada stalls and non-stop
@gain, heez in our village! antertainmant all around the field.

Thiz yeer the Hurworth Fair does not clash  Once again we thank our kecal sponsors
with either tha Stokesley Show or the Thift  for thair ganarcus support, without which
Fair, not that ether can offer as much this great community event could not
entartainment as Hurworth Country Fair. happsn.

Gardaners, 02t growing, artists- get
parting, flower arrangers - startt planning
your arangement, thare are more than
170 classes for you to compete in. Top of
the bil this year ara the Viangs, with ther
own camp and training sessions, and a
re-enactimant of past battles.

11
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Parish Council
Approved
Projects in 2017

Your counal contirues to toke a proactive role

n 2017, andin addiicn to tha major project

of compiiing the Neighbouwrhood Plan, several

cther signficant projects wil be rolled aut.

These nduda-
* Afrm based pathway through the woods in
Hurwerth Grange wil prowde a passegaway
suitoble for prams, pushdhars, mobifty chars
and cyoles. This is e frat phass of a two-
part project to provide a cirouky route from
the entrance of e Grange via thae Glebe, to
Roundhil Road. EFICH are undericking the
project, overseen by HCA and fundad by the
Big Lottery

* The art Room in the Grangs is baing totaly
refurbishead, with naw flooning, and wall dasign.
This will bacorne an attractive reom, which

con be used for meetings, drama groups, art
claseas and children's events, this is being
funded by fhe Durhamn County Chartable Tust.

* The Grange is going to have a secord
entranca, which wil be corstructed at the
fire ext of tha Fletcher Hall This structure will
provide a disabled entrance, standard and
deabled tol=ts and wil becoma e man
entranoe for events in the Flatcher Hall

This extersion to the buiding wil dlow the main
hal to bacomne saF-containad, thereby dlowing
meee than one functon to ba hostad within

e Grange. The Grange is aitracting more

and mare groups, associstions and pecple
every yaur, a6 the community redise the huge
potertial of this wondedul venue. There ore
functions every doy and ha Gronge Bar, under
lan Palmer is become a popular watering hole,
with bcth indoor ond outdoor facifties. The
recently repaved pabio, with new seating and
umnbealas now has an cutdoeor haater, just in
case it gets a litle chily.

We thark Heinekan for providing part of ha
funding for this new project. Other grants are

being sought.

Prestigious award for
Hurworth lady Milly Stoney

Mily Stoney wos receivad the “Excepticral
Velunteer of ha Year® award sponscred by e
Tees Valey Rural Community Counil & e

Best of Darlington 2017 ceramony in March. Her
recormmendation for the award included some of
the following nlormation:

Mily has volurieered & Dardington Citzers
Advice for 31 years and dha has brought stability
to the lves of mary residents of the town by
gving advice on many issues nduding debt
management, wakfore

benefits, housing, mmigration and asylum
problems as wel as employment, consumer

complaints and landord terart disputes. She
has helped over five thousand pacple with over

seven thousand problemns. Mily/'s passion is to
ensure that all sspects of cliert care and paoples’
voioss are heard. After locking & the problemns

of clients she colates information to nfluence
policy makers with he aim of renawing lows ond
addressing urfair practices which affect the psople
of Darlington.

Mily also has mary wider interasts in helping the
community in particular, she is on the board of e
Hurworth Rogers Chantable Trust which supports

e alderly and hosa suffering from mental 1iness

n the Hurwarth area. This has halpad many

residents to reach ther goaks with suoocessiul
austoomes.

bom idley

Kural Commanity

Courcd LN
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Farewell good friend, enjoy the fairways

Hurworth says ‘goodbye’ to
PCSO John Angus, our local
‘bobby’. John retired at the
end of April, after serving in
Hurworth and the adjacent
villages for the last 14 years.

In recant imee the PACT figuras show
that Hurworth is a quiet and safe place
to live, with very litle crime and anti-
social behaviour to report. it was not
gways like this.

Ten years ago the Grange used 1o be
the centre of youth anti-social behaviour,
with incidents of chars being thrown
through the windows, drugs and alkcohol
being dietributed by vehicles on the
skateboard nink, intrmidation of residents
and general bad behaviour. For almoest
two years the Grange needed to employ
a 'bouncer’ to man the doors when an
event was beng held. The additional
expeansas incurred on repairs and
security almost brought the wability of
the Grange to a hait.

John, with the help of his colleagues
managed to overcome the problems;
mary of the culpets ware from out of
Hurworth, and they were sant back to
ther own willages; the drug and alcohol
distribution was squashed, our qualty of
i improved mmensely.

John was an ‘old fashioned' bobby; if
you hed a problem, whether it ba with

a neighbour, bullying, traffic problems,
disturbances, youthful over exuberance,

or sometimes even a pavate problem,
John would come to your assistance.
He seamed to know everybody, and
would knock on the doors, talk to people
and rescive the prablems, politely and
poeitivaly. He will be a graat loes 1o our
community.

We al wish him well!

At the Annusl Assembly on 19th Mey,
John was presented with a leaving
present, part of which was a voucher
for the golf shop, as he and his wife

are maoving to Scotland, and he intends
to bring his golf handicap down, and
enjy the local range of beverages.

Clir Paul Walters later added: | have mat
John's replacemeant in training, PSCO
Patryk Montelaty. We had a goed chat
and | explained that, as the police liaison
councillor for Hurworth, | wanted to
maintain the excellent relationship we
cumreantly have with the police and halpin
aryy way | can. Patryk has confirmed ha
will be able to attend the Pansh council
mesting on the &h July and will be
introducing hims=if to thoee present.




Hurworth Parish Chronicle

Apologies to all who turned up for
the Big Spring Clean

b A The event had to be cancelled at the last minute dusto a

“| *mixup” by the D.B.C. Street Scene Department who were
dus to supply the Litter Picking equipment for a 10.00 am
start. The event has been re-scheduled and will now take
place on Saturday 15th July, Hurworth Parish Council will be
providing the equipment. Please meet by the Christmas Tree
on The Green for a 10.00 am start.

Community Speedwatch

Our Community Speedwatch
Team Is now Fully Tralned

& Fully Equipped

A timetable of mndom Speed Checks

has been organised and is now

in operation. If you are interested

in joining the team or would like to know
more about Speaedwatch then:

Tel: 01325 722171
or email: enquiries@hurworthparishcouncii.org.uk
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July 2017

Easter Activities at The Grange
Family Fun for Everyone!

Thia Easter, the Grange was buzzing with activity HPC is ancouraging famiy friendly school
holiday activiies that don't break the bank.

"/ There was Sand Art with Karen Hunt fom KIDS

1k SiA\\ A\R/ BEE HAPPY. Chikken came to create beautibl
TN pictures made with sand. From racing cars
- J‘,J ]Jl to Easter Eggs — the children created some

mpreasive mastempiacas to be proud ofl

Kath Jones, our Vilage Seeds worker, organised a fabulous Easter
workshop which was well attandad by over thirty children and their family
membera. Easter trails in the grounds, tha Easter Labyrinth end Easter
crafts were all big hits with everyons enjoying their packad lunches
togethar too. Thank you Kath, and we hope to see more ‘Meesy Church'
holiday activities in the future!

233

' Emma and Julian from ‘Nutrition end Fitness’ live and work in our vilage.

& They ran a hugely succeasful HALF-TERM CHILDREN'S SPORTS CLUB.
= M Places were pre-booked and flew out - be sure to contact them to sacure a
A placs for their naxt seesion. Children enjoyed multi-sports akills, tsam work
and fun fimees games. Contact 07763337730

Charlotie s a professional
Textiles teachear with her own
business. You may have sean he
sawing groups n The Mustard ~ FRESSEE
Tree Café or at Croft Village %%
Hall, or even her hugsly popular
Pimme and Neadles women's
group that she runs with har
fiend, Dorna. Cherlotte has
been offering FAMILY TEXTILES
workshope at the Grange and
has produced a wonderiul wall-
hangng mads by children from

on an ‘under the sea’ thame. The
results, in just a couple of hours,

Were amazing.

15



Hurworth Parish Council
Hurworth Grange Cormmunity Centre, 41, Hurworth Road, Hurworth
Dadington DL2 2BN

For Parish Clerk - Peter Allan & Enquiries
Phone 01325 722 171 E-mail: enquinse@hurworthpearishcouncil.org.uk

Councillor's Surgeries
The Parish Councilor’s Surgeary is hald the first Thuraday of the

month at 6.30pm at The Grange unless notified otherwise. = 'F:l u"' 2]

Council Web Site; The Council websita holds information 25~ - L.

about the council, its businass & records of all its meetinga - ".r L

The site is regulerly updated and thers is a feadback form. A . g.,'!

RN O

Why not visit www.hurworthparishoouncil.org.uk Where you can d I ‘ ' r

leave comments on issuas you may wish 1 raise in our Gueet Book

Hurworth Parish Council Members

Clir Graham Whlie (Chair) 3. Southfisld Clcee, Hurworth, DL2 2ER

Clir Margarst Wiliame (Vios Chai) 9 Friare Pardon, Hurworth, DL2 3EA

Clir Wilma Campbll 8. Lychgats, Hurworth, DL2 2AT

Clir Janins Foroter 11 Church Row Hurworth DL2 2A0

Clir Petar Fostar End View Cottags, Hurworth Mocr. DL2 1Q)

Clir Eleine Hadey 43, Westfield Drivs, Hurworth. DL2 2ET

Clir Richard Lawey 18 Sandesmcn Road, Hurworth. DL2 280

Clir Dorothy Oughton 43 Emerson Aoad, Hurworth DL2 28V

Clir Cerol Paylor 4 Bryen Cloes, Hurworth. DL2 2A5

Clir Jean Paacock 25 Balgrave Terrace, Hurworth Flace. DL2 20W

Clir Paud Wohsre Copes Haven, Roundhill Road, Hurworth. DL2 100

Clir David Wood Morkend House, South Perade Croft DL2 25P

Darlington Borough Councillors;

Joe Kelley

2, Welback Cottages, Welbeck Street, Darlington, DL 1 SEZ Liberal Democrat

Lorraine Tostevin

Stona Gables, Norton Back Road, Sadberge, DL2 150 Conservative

Muﬂp Hurwarh Pursh Counci, 41 Huworth Roed, Hurworth, n 02 28N Whist evary ofiot & made ©
&-;&&Mﬂhwamﬁmw for he sdicral opricrs, sisterents and
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